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January XX, 2021
Dear [Governor] XXXXX:

Thank you for all you continue to do to address the needs of students and families during the COVID-19 pandemic. Your efforts have been critical to ensuring that learning continues for all students as [Outlying Area] faces unprecedented education challenges.

As you know, the U.S. Department of Education awarded over $30 million to Governors in the Outlying Areas last spring in assistance to school districts, institutions of higher education, and other education-related organizations through the Education Stabilization Fund-Governors (ESF-Governor) award authorized by the Coronavirus Aid, Recovery, and Economic Security (CARES) Act.  On December 27, 2020, President Trump signed into law the Coronavirus Response and Relief Supplemental Appropriations Act, 2021 (CRRSA), which provides an additional $81,880,000 million for a supplemental ESF-Governor award (ESF II-Governor). 
Today, the Department is announcing an additional $XX,XXX,XXX in ESF II-Governor awards to [Outlying Area]. This new funding is intended to help Outlying Areas mitigate the impact of COVID-19 on the students and families who depend on our K-12 schools, institutions of higher education, and other education-related organizations (including non-public schools).
Since the beginning of this pandemic, parents have been counting on your leadership to ensure their students can continue to learn in ways that work for them. As you consider potential ways to use ESF II-Governor funds, I urge you to prioritize safely re-opening schools to ensure all students who want and need an in-person learning opportunity have access to it. 
Consistent with Congressional intent to provide new funding quickly and with minimal administrative burden, you are not required to submit an additional application to receive your ESF II-Governor award. Within the next three days, you will receive a Grant Award Notification (GAN) through the federal grants management system (G5), which provides the ESF-Governor II grant award and details its terms and conditions.  

The ESF II-Governor award is subject to the same conditions governing the initial ESF-Governor award. These conditions are outlined in your ESF-Governor Certification and Agreement, which can be found here: https://oese.ed.gov/offices/education-stabilization-fund/outlying-areas/oa-certifications-agreements/. You should plan to use all remaining ESF-Governor funds before making use of the ESF II-Governor funds, given the shorter remaining period of availability. 
We have enclosed a table that shows Outlying Area allocations for the ESF II-Governor Fund, which are based on your Outlying Area’s student-aged population and poverty levels. If you or your staff have questions, please reach out to us directly or submit questions to the ESF Outlying Mailbox: ESF.Outlying@ed.gov.
Thank you for your continued leadership on behalf of students.
Sincerely,
Frank T. Brogan
Assistant Secretary 
for Elementary and Secondary Education
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